## Dear Councillors,

I feel compelled to email you after reading about your various proposals for Enfields greenbelt.

My grandparents, parents, myself and my children have been born and bred in Enfield and during that time I have seen such huge changes within Enfield, most of these have not been for the better.

One of the great things about Enfield is all the open green spaces available to all. These were particularly important during covid lockdown.

Now I read that housing is far more important than mental health and trees to absorb all the carbon dioxide we produce.

I realise that people need places to live but is it not equally important that the infrastructure of Enfield can support all these extra Families?

I have worked in education in Enfield all my working life and I see the issues caused first-hand.

My parents and siblings have all moved away from Enfield because they no longer wanted to live here. My husband and I are seriously considering following suit. It now feels like we live in an over crowded inner London borough which no longer feels safe. I would be very interested to hear from you as to why Enfield is still a good place to live.

Yours faithfully